
Dear neighbors,

The Joint Office of Homeless Services would like to share an 
update on plans to help unsheltered adults in East Portland find 
safety off the streets on their path to housing.

The Joint Office is converting the property at 333 S.E. 82nd 
Ave. into a provider-managed, reservation-based safe park 
site. The site will provide people who live in their vehicles a 
safe place to park, as well as access to housing services and 
supports. The site will only serve people living in passenger 
vehicles, not RVs.

The Joint Office is developing a contract with nonprofit 
provider Straightway Services to manage the site. Access to 
the site will be available by reservation only. Facilities on-
site will include restrooms, showers, a kitchenette, offices and 
common spaces.

The Joint Office has opened 17 shelters in the community since 
2020, including alternative shelters like Beacon Village.

For the latest on the safe park site, visit  
multco.us/montavillasafepark.

Safe, High-quality Services 
for Unsheltered Adults

The former RV dealership at 333 S.E. 
82nd Ave. will be converted into a 

safe park village.



What: The Joint Office of Homeless Services 
will open a safe park site at  
333 S.E. 82nd Ave.

Why: To provide a safe, provider-managed, 
reservation-based place for people living in 
passenger vehicles to sleep and engage in 
health and housing services.

When: Opening in 2023, date to be 
determined.

Info: Learn more and stay engaged at 
multco.us/montavillasafepark

501 SE Hawthorne Blvd, Suite 600 
Portland, OR 97214
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